
 

 

O n  t h e  W i n g s   
    o f  P r a y e r  

 

“ B e c a u s e  t h o u  h a s t  b e e n  m y  h e l p ,  t h e r e f o r e  i n  
t h e  S h a d o w  o f  t h y  w i n g s  w i l l  I  r e j o i c e : ”  

 P s a l m  6 3 : 7   

IBFI Mission Seminar 

May 20 - 21, 2022 

Our 2022 Mission Seminar is scheduled for Friday evening and Saturday, May 20-21.  This will be the 

same week as the IBFI May Fellowship Meeting.  God continues to bless the IBFI and our missionar-

ies.  We continue to see new missionaries surrendering to God’s call.  Praise the Lord! 

I am praying that the seminar will be a great blessing as we meet together. We will build relation-

ships that will help us as we endeavor to take the Gospel to the regions beyond.  All of our IBFI  

missionaries are invited to attend, and we are also inviting prospective missionaries.   

We will have meals provided for those in attendance.  If you are able to give an offering to help 

cover the mission office expenses for the seminar, it will be much appreciated. 

 

John Peeples, IBFI Mission Director 

Psalms 16:11 
 IBFI Mission Seminar 

Friday May 20 

5:00 pm     - Meal at the Norris Bible Baptist Seminary 

6:00 pm     - Heath Van Zandt    - Crafting the Pillars 

7:00 pm      - Daniel Jones            - Teaching Missions on the Mission Field 

Saturday May 21 

8:00 am     - Breakfast 

8:40 am     - Larry McKinney          - Devotion 

9:00 am     - Daniel Jones             - Crossing Cultural Barriers 

10:00 am    -Jonathan Stewart     - Preparing Men and Women for the Ministry 

11:00 am    - Lara Stewart            - What Husbands Need to be to their Spouses 

Noon  - Lunch  

1:00 pm     - Jacob Luman           -Financial Planning 

2:00 pm     - John Peeples -         -What It Means to be an IBFI Missionary  

3:00 pm     -  Round Table            -What I wish I had Learned in Bible School 
 

May/June 2022 
 
*Mark & Tricia Haynes (Navajo Nation) report Ganado Baptist Bible College hosted   
six hours of training in developing Biblical standards.  There were several churches in         
attendance.  Please pray for young people to surrender to God’s will at youth camp. 
*John & Neila Yelle (Brazil) are celebrating thirty years of ministry in Brazil.  The Yelle’s 
report that they had five adults baptized in February.  In March, three adults made profes-
sions of faith.  The Yelle’s middle daughter, Leila, was recently wed to Conrad. 



 

 

*Antioch Baptist Church Planters (Doty’s, Luman’s, Roa’s) are assisting the new church plant,  
Antioch Baptist Church, in Rhome, TX.   There were 73 in attendance on opening day February 
27, 2022. 
*Heath and Caryssa Van Zandt (Rhome, Texas)  rejoice in how the Lord has provided for the  
remodeling expenses and laborers.  Bro. Heath is the pastor of the new church plant, Antioch 
Baptist Church.  The church continues to have visitors every week!  Please continue to pray for 
this new church that God would use it to be a light in their community. 
*Daniel and Tammy Coates (Guatemala)  report their ministry has been blessed with several 
young people surrendering their lives to the Lord’s work.  The Coates’ daughter Jillian recently 
married     Milton.  They are serving in leadership positions at Hope Baptist Church in La Es-
peranza in  
Guatemala.   Recently, the Coates oldest daughter Jessica became engaged to Luis Mejia.  Please 
pray for them as they seek God’s plan for their lives.   
*Harold and Lena Priday (Honduras) praise the Lord for the new church building.  Please pray 
for God’s continued blessings on this work and that many will come to Christ. 
*Larry and Regina McKinney (N.A. Indians) please be in prayer for Regina whose sister Myra 
passed away recently.  Also, please remember Myra’s husband Jerry in your prayers as well.  The 
McKinney’s have to boil their water due to problems in the water system.  This has been an on-
going problem in their area.  
*Jeremy & Joneia Bennett (Brazil) report their deputation is going well, and they are enjoying 
meeting new pastors and church members.  The Bennett’s report that their support level is at 
the thirty percent mark.   
*Daniel and Michelle Jones (Rio Grand Valley/Mexico) report their were fifty-six people trust-
ing Christ through their ministry in Rio Grand Valley in 2021.  Currently, the average attend-
ance on    Sunday morning is running 80.  The newly purchased church building is being re-
modeled.  Please   continue to pray for Bro. Danny and Michelle’s health needs.   
*J.D. & Vanessa Young (Honduras) The Young’s have been requested to lead a nearby Baptist 
church.  Please pray for wisdom as the Young’s seek God’s guidance in their ministry. 
*Bill & Sharon Smith (Brazil) had a well attended anniversary service at Gethsemane Bible 
Baptist Church.  There were 62 people in attendance.  The Smith’s have started five churches in 
Brazil.  The  Lord continues to bless their ministry.  The Bible Baptist Church in Caracarai had 
over thirty visitors in March.   
*Breze & Chantal Serugamba (Malawi) request prayer for the people in Malawi.  Prayer request-
ed for their salvation and churches planted.  The Serugamba’s request prayer for their 8 year old 
son who has a speech disorder and for their U.S. visa approval.   
*Mrs. Becky Wambsganss (Retired Accent Radio) please be in prayer that Mrs. Becky will stay 
in good health.  She turned 80 years old this year.  She is grateful for your love and encourage-
ment.   
 

 


